
Project Update: June 2023 
 
All activities are running well so far. We have five linear transects where we conduct 
animal surveys, phenological monitoring, and environmental parameter surveys. Each 
transect has been visited four times until now. We frequently encounter some species, 
such as Indri indri, Varecia variegata, and Hapalemur griseus.  
 

 



 
 
We continue to collect data in the field, and I will send you updates as long as the 
fieldwork and research progress. 
 
 


